
r'jnutes of the I'v~ eetinr: of tf J8 I\cad(~ rn Lc i ffairs Committe e 
1.lednesdr-iY, F'ebru:.:lry 21, 1(1'; " 
3:00 p.m. Conference Room, Dean u i' i::ng ineering 

Fresent: 	 Dr. Hill, Dr. Scriven, ~r. Quinby, Dr. Baldino, 
Dr. Swan, Dr. Richley, Dr. Kou~l, Dr. Ed~ar 

Actions: 

1. 	 Dr. Swan moved approval of the February 14 minutes. 
Seconded by Mr. Quinby. Unanimously approved. 

2. 	 FR Grade: 

Dr. Baldino was concerned with what he saw as discri m­
ina t ion, e v identin t his iss u e . He continu e d; I a s ~; \l me 
this PH g r ade indicated satisfactory work in pro~res~, 
where, in 	fact, it could be failing work. The last 
quarter senior has an advantage, for example, in empl oy­
ment. 

Dr. Scriven pointed out the transcript problems involved 
in changinv a grade after graduation. 

Dr. 	 Daldino suggested a check be made on all seniors 
taking a PR grade. 

Dr. Scriven felt that the only way to prevent this would 
be to outlaw the FR grade after a certain number of hours. 

Dr. Pill sU~f.ested there will be few seniors involved 
wi th PR grades. 

Dr. 	 Baldino again pointed out the discrimination against 
those othe r students who will receive an F grade. 

3. 	 Military Science: 

LtC. Shea 	and Maj. Thorpe were present to dicuss the 
Military Science proposal. 

i 

LtC. Shea began by summarizing the differences between , 
the current and proposed pro~rams. 
There are two components to the ROTC program, basic and 
advanced. The basic program is the 500 and 600 level 
courses, this portion can be waived for veterans or 
basic cam p graduates. The advanced program is junior/ 
senior level and leads to an active commission. This 
period is contracted by the Army. 
The changes are deSigned to improve the retention rate 
into the advanced program and provide the most efficient 
use of faculty a nd materials. The ROTC program does 
have a hi~h drop-out rate after the freshma~ year, and 
the new courses are designed to benefit the student even 
if he/she does drop out of the program. 
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YS U has a hif~ f cal i ber ,-; Luden t. .1 00% of las t years 
HOTC r:radua t e ~~ were C QTl llOi s sioned. 'I'he program here is 
equivalent to other R01( : programs, and the courses are 
all transfera bl e to o th~ Universities. 

LtC. Shea admitted that there is a marketable side to 
some of these proposed changes. They are trying to 
i mprove their retention rate. The ROTC program is 
designed to meet the needs within a certain environment, 
and the new proposal is designed as a total freshman­
senior packar,c . 

LtC. Shea pointed out that students would enter the ROTC 
program much ~ o re readily during the draft. Now, that 
negative incen tive is not present. 

Dr. Hill asked about veterans entering the program, with 
the baSic pro~ram waived, how does he/she make up for 
these. hours. 

LtC. Shea answered that the stUdent will be guided by 
University req uirements, and will have to take course 
work outside of his department. 

Dr. Scriven po inted out that Army scholarships and student 
stipends are ve ry much a part of ROTC. He added, the 
importance of the ROTC program to the University is 
evident through State and Federal income. 

Dr. Baldino a s ked for some enrollment figures. 

LtC. Shea ans~e red, this years enrollment was approximately 
2L+ 5, last yea rs freshman enrollment was JOO. 

Dr. Richley f e lt there should not be too many problems 
in initiating t he new program. In fact, it may be 
applauded by various departments. 

LtC. Shea poin t ed out that the catalog is not very definite 
in its rulings on the ROTC program. We rely on academic 
advisors. 

Dr. Hi11 aske t..l if the new program contained less hours. 

LtC. Shea answered yes, a three hour reduction. 

Dr. Baldino a s ked about the dropped American History 
course. 

~aj. Thorpe answered that the course did not really 
apply to what the students were doing. He suggested 
it might be enc ompassed into an upper division ROTC 
mana~ement course. He added, he would like to see it 
resolved befo r e the next catalog printing. 

Dr. Swan moved approval of the proposed changes in the 
:qOTC prof,ram. Seconded by ~lr. QUinby. Unanimously
approved. 



Dr. Scriven moved that the Chi1.i III , 

this proposal on the n('x t Senal nl' 
' I Seconded by Dr. Swan. Unanimo1.; ! oved. 

Dr . :-1 ic hl ey thought t h t anythi II cov ed by Apr i l 2 , 
would be picked up by Universit i1elations and i c luded 
in the catalog. 

Dr. Hill asked if someone would automatically make the 
catalog changes, , or if we had t o move on it. 

Dr. Scriven answered that he thought it would automa tically 
be rewritten for the catalog. 

4. Honors Program: 

Dr; Hill talked with Dr. Altinger. His meeting was 
postponed until after our meeting next week. 

Dr. Hichley agreed it would be a good idea to meet with 
Dr. Altinger next week. . 

Dr. Hill agreed to invite him and schedule him for most 
of the meeting time. 

5. Nursing Program: 

Dr. Hill asked if the new information supplied by Ms 
DeCapita was sufficient. 

There was general agreement that it was. 

6. General Education: 

Dr. Hill summarized his findines on the motion to set 
up a committee to study this matter. We can set up an 
advisory committee, made up of the population we desire, 
howev er, they won1t have power beyond recommending to 
the AAC. 

Dr. 
the 

Baldino 
new com

I 

felt that AAC members should be included in 
mittee. 

Dr. Hichley was very concerned with structuring the new' 
commit~ee. He suggested getting together with the 
Executive Committee to try and establish guidelines for 
selection. 

Dr. Hill pointed out that the motion called for the AAC 
Chair to establish the committee. 

DC:·r. ~crlven felt that the motion could have included 
a~vise from the Executive Committee. He thoueht this 
mlght be Dr. Hovey's viewpoint, nlso. 

Dr. Edgar thought the committee should be advisory and 
should report to us, as parent committee. ' 
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Dr. ~ichley a~ain SUff f!sted con s ultin~ with the Executive 
Comm i t tee to insure a ".Jr'oadly representatl ve II new 
committee. 

Dr. Paldino disagreed, 
consultation. 

he did no t see any- need f or 

Dr. Hill asked Dr. Richley if hi s concern was 
Schools vlill be interested in representation 
to population. 

that certain 
according 

Dr. Richley answered yes. 

Dr. Paldino disagreed, and felt that equal representation 
is vital. A weif,hted representation may be compromising. 

Dr. Hill asked how we 
sentative committee. 
the Deans. 

could decide on an equally repre­
He asked if he should speak with 

Dr. Swan sugge s ted we continue 
further thought, next week. 

the discussion, after 

There was concensus with this su~gestion. 

7. The next meeting was called for next Wednesday, 3:00 - 4:30. 

E. The meeting was adjourned at 4:30. 


